From: webmaster@herefordshire.gov.uk [mailto:webmaster@herefordshire.gov.uk]
Sent: 20 May 2017 21:45

To: Planning Enquiries

Subject: Planning application comment was submitted

The following is a comment on application 'P171532/0' by 'Anthony Bateman'

Nature of feedback: Submitting a general comment

Comment:

Many local residents are hugely concerned about the poor traffic access to this
proposed development. The New Mills roundabout alternative is apparently ruled out
as too costly so most traffic, it seems, will how be routed through the narrow bridge
portal under the railway at the Hereford Road/Homend junction, an already busy and
frequently congested place. Much traffic converges at this spot. Heavy trucks use it
all the time to service the industrial estate and, in recent times, railway station
overspill fills the nearby streets as far as Knapp Lane. | defy the most optimistic of
planners to brush aside these concerns as mere technicalities. This sole major
access is not adequate or safe especially when the car use generated by 625 new
homes is added to the mix.

Attachment:
Their contact details are as follows:

First name: Anthony
Last name: Bateman

one: 0153-

Postcode: HR81AS
Address: Beacon House Newbury Park Ledbury Herefordshire

Teleph
Email:

Link ld:
https:/fwww. herefordshire.gov.uk/info/200142/planning services/planning applicatio
h search/details?id=171532




